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UPCOMING WALKS
TW 109 Men’s Walk 

April 14-17, 2016 
TW 110 Women’s Walk 
April 28 - May 1 2016

Deadline – 20 pilgrims confirmed by Feb. 12, 2016

BYLAW 
REVISIONS

Proposed Tidewater Emmaus By-law changes include 
realignment of the Assistant Lay Director appointment as well 
as the adjustment of the appointed laity titles below.

Article VII – Officers of the Board
B. An Assistant Lay Director shall be appointed by the 
Lay Director from the membership of the Board. The 
Assistant Lay Director will perform the duties of the Lay 
Director in his/her absence and additional duties as 
shall be assigned required.

Section 1 – Full Term Appointments
The Community Lay Director shall appoint the following:

• Director of Sponsorship & Registration
• Director of Finance
• Director of Records
• Director of Music
• Assistant Director of Music
• Director of Communications
• Director of Agape
• Director of Gatherings
• Director of Team Selection
• Director of Continuity (Training and Reunion Groups)
• Director of Weekends
• Director of Outreach

As we transition to a new year and a new board, I want 
to acknowledge the hard work of last year’s boards (both 
Emmaus and Chrysalis).  Putting together walks/flights in 
an austere time was not easy, but they excelled (Best walks 
ever!).  This coming fall’s walks at Hope Haven will be the 
result of the preparation of last year’s board.  Thanks to those 
who have served and those that continue, as well as our 
newest board members - Bonnie Dailey, Marybeth Grambo, 
David Hammond and Steve Maxey.  

2016, like all others, is God’s year.  We are praying that it 
is a time of re-birth and growth in the Tidewater Emmaus 
community as well.  The board is going to focus much of 
its energy, this year, on the community.  The Holy Spirit has 
selected Weekend Lay and Spiritual Directors and Board 
Representatives to prepare for those weekends.  It is my 
strongest belief that those selected to serve will produce a 
half-dozen successful walk/flights this year.  The weekends 
are in good hands.

How do we focus on the community?  First, the board 
wants your input; things you would like to see or do 
differently.  Ideas on how to invigorate our community.  
That doesn’t mean things will necessarily change, but 
without community involvement, I am certain that nothing 
will change for the better.  Whatever we do this year, I 
pray it will be done with the community’s knowledge, 
understanding and support.  Cheryl Best is our Community 
Outreach Director this year.  Her goal is to build a stronger 
community (which takes You and Me!).  Please talk to her 
about ideas you may have.

You have a couple of opportunities to have an impact 
really soon.  You can sponsor someone for the Chrysalis 
Flights at Triple R later this month, or the Spring Men’s and 
Women’s walks at Wakefield.  There is no bigger gift of 
love than sponsorship

Secondly, we will be having our first organizational meeting 
for the fall walks at Hope Haven.  That meeting will be at 
Community UMC at 3pm on January 9th.  We are calling 
it a “Listening” meeting, because although there will be 
information put out about the walk, the board wants to 
hear the community’s ideas, thoughts and concerns.  

A note from the  
Community Lay Director, 

Tommy Moore

 WELCOME

Please make every effort to be there.  We want people 
with various backgrounds (new, old, teamers, CST, 
sponsors….) to best prepare for this effort. 

Finally, a key part of the board’s effort to support the 
community relies on improving communications.  I sent 
out two emails in the last month, using what I believe is an 
up-to-date email list.  If you did not receive them that likely 
means that we do not have a good email address for you.  
If you are not receiving the prayer list or just happened 
upon the newsletter without getting an email reminder, we 
do not have your email address.  Please contact Bonnie 
Dailey (Communications) or any board member to help fix 
that.  Please do not hesitate to drop me an email or text with 
what you are thinking.  I look forward to being in service for 
the community and working with you to make it the best 
Emmaus community there is.

God Bless, 
Tommy Moore, TW-46 
757-613-0081 
twecld@yahoo.com

JANUARY 
GATHERING

Chrysalis Candlelight
Triple R Ranch

3531 Bunch Walnuts Rd 
Chesapeake, VA 23322

Sunday, Janurary 17 @ 6:30pm
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The beginning of the year is a time of mixed emotions. First, 
there is excitement for the opportunity for a new beginning. 
It is a chance for a fresh start, and it seems that anything 
is possible. Then, there is the other side. We have to un-
decorate, return things that don’t fit, get caught up at work, 
and get back into our regular routines.

Maybe you have the same mixed emotions. Sometimes the 
down-side is more prevalent than the possible-side. Maybe 
you feel more slug-like than hopeful. The good news is that 
we are not ruled by our emotions. We can make decisions 
based on more than just how we are feeling. We can include 
our thoughts and God’s calling. We can make a choice to do 
what God is calling us to do even if we are feeling slug-like. 
This means that even if you feel overwhelmed, there is still a 
choice to make changes. There is a choice to do what God 
calls us to in the midst of holiday recovery.

One of the things I would like to encourage you to consider 
and pray about is your spiritual life and its connection to 
your daily activities. We often get stuck in a pattern of 
doing the same things rather than trying to do a new thing. 
For example, we go to gatherings, but we never go to the 
fellowship meal. Why? Because we’ve never gone before. 
Maybe God is calling you to be a part of the fellowship meal. 
Perhaps you always volunteer once a month for children’s 
church. You see a need for someone to help with the altar 
displays, but you worry that people may not want you to get 
involved. Perhaps your church needs your help. 

It is hard to do a new thing, but God is calling us to be 
transformed. God is calling us to use our gifts in this new 
year for God’s glory. God is calling us to help transform 
the world, no matter if we feeling hopeful or slug-like. Be 
open to what God is calling you to do. Is God calling you to 
participate in a reunion group? Is God calling you to assist 
at a gathering by serving communion? Is God calling you to 
try something new? Trust in God’s calling rather than being 
tossed about by fickle emotions.

I am praying that you will listen to the Spirit rather than be 
ruled by your emotions. I pray that this will be a year of 
transformation, your transformation and the transformation of 
the world around you by God’s work through you.

Sandi Benton Plasters 
Community Spiritual Director 
twecsd@yahoo.com

PRAYERS
Leo Lewis’ family: Please continue to keep Becky, Rachael 
and LA Lewis in your prayers. Leo passed away around 1:15 
on 12/21/15. Leo will be missed by all who knew him. He 
really worked hard for our Lord and Savior. 

Bonnie Dailey’s family: Her son and daughter-in-law were 
involved in a car accident on 12/20/15. God was with them 
but there is a long road of recovery ahead. They need our 
prayers.

Prayer Request: If you have a request please email Jack 
Meservey at bassai@cox.net. Jack is here to coordinate all 
your prayer needs in a timely manner.

COMMUNICATIONS
My name is Bonnie Dailey, I walked on AE42 and I attend 
South Norfolk Baptist Church. I am your Board Rep serving 
as Director of Communications.

During the next few months you may see a lot of changes in 
the newsletter. We are striving to get you fully informed on 
happenings throughout the community including updates on 
Facebook, Prayer Request and other important information. 

We have been having technical difficulties with the emails 
due to restrictions on the amount we can send out in a 24 
hour period but are working to correct this problem. Until this 
is resolved you may download past and current newsletters 
on our web site plus I will have a few copies printed at the 
gatherings. Please feel free to sign up and or update your 
information at the gatherings to ensure we have your correct 
email and mailing address.

Bonnie Dailey 
Director of Communications

MUSIC
Hello T.W.E. Community,

I am Steve Maxey , I walked on TW92 and I sat at the 
table of the Life Savers. I have been married for almost 20 
years and am a father of 5 children. I am looking forward to 
serving you as the Director of Music this year.  I must say 
that our Lord works in very mysterious ways – because I do 
not play music (except on the radio – I can dial up a mean 
Pandora station).  How great is it when God finds some of 
our biggest weaknesses and puts us in a position to turn 
them into our greatest strengths. I am now the proud owner 
of a Ukulele and have made it a goal to play some music with 
our Emmaus Band. I am also looking to incorporate as many 
of our community musicians as possible.  If you play an 
instrument no matter what it is – guitar, drums, bass, spoons, 
the jug, mandolin, obo, etc. - you are cordially invited to sit 
and play with the band. If you have any interest in playing 
please hit me up.  

Steve Maxey, TW92  

A WORD FROM OUR COMMUNITY 
SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR
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 FINANCE
Hello my name is Charlotte Carroll, I walked TW 97, I attend 
Beach Fellowship and I sat at the table of Anna’s SonFlower 
Girls (CLAP)

I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and will have a 
Healthy and Blessed 2016.

I am happy to announce that I am the Director of Finance for 
2016. My job is to handle all the financial obligations for our 
Community. I love our Community

Did you know that we have a “Just Give Button” on our 
website? Last year we asked that each of you give $10 a 
month to JustGive.org so we can cover added expenses 
that the Walks cover. If you want you can donate money to 
buy supplies, such as candles, m&m’s (love those vitamins), 
rooster pins, Bibles and everything else needed for the Best 
Walk Ever.

You can also pay your 
teaming and sponsorship 
fees through the 
Just Give.org.

Any questions feel free to email me at 
twefinance@yahoo.com 

Let’s make 2016 the BEST year ever.

DeColores!!! 
Charlotte Carroll 
Director of Finance

SPONSORSHIP & 
REGISTRATION

Hello and Happy New Year! 

My name is Andrew Barron and it’s my honor and pleasure 
to serve as the Director of Sponsorship & Registration for 
2016. The Chrysalis flights are just around the corner and 
the spring walks will be upon us. I want to take this time to 
remind you of some important dates. 

Pilgrim Application Deadlines:
The application deadline for BOTH of the Spring Walks (TW-
109/110) is February 12, 2016. (MUST have 20 confirmed 
applications FOR EACH WALK in by this date in order to 
proceed with the walks). This means you have to get your 
applications in the mail prior to the 12th.

Men’s Walk Weekend TW-109 is April 14, 2016. 
Women’s Walk Weekend for TW-110 is April 28, 2016.

At this moment, we do not have the required number of 
pilgrims to press forward with the walks. NOW is the time to 
search your heart to see if there is someone God laid on your 
heart to sponsor.

Peace and Love! 
Andy Barron, TW-86 
Director of Sponsorship & Registration

CONTINUITY/
REUNION GROUP

Hello, my name is Marybeth Grambo, I walked TW 75 and sat 
at the table of Rebecca’s Reward. The Lord has appointed 
me the Continuity/Reunion Group Director for 2016.

My role on the board is to encourage all who have walked 
on an Emmaus weekend to be in a reunion group/ 
accountability group and to help them learn all about 
teaming, and sponsoring.

A huge blessing in my life is seeing one of my table mates, 
Juanita at every gathering. We see each other at Gatherings 
and other community get-togethers, give each other a big 
hug and chat about how Christ is alive in our hearts …still, 
almost 10 years later. I also had the pleasure to team with 
another one of my table mates, Pam, on TW103. These 
women and I traveled a journey together and held each 
other as we saw the face of Christ on TW75. Our lives were 
changed by the Lord sitting side by side.

I have a special place in my heart for these women. Unfortu-
nately, these are the only two I see or am in contact with.

This year I am resolved to reach out to each member of 
Rebecca’s Reward to reconnect with these sisters who 
walked with me as Jesus opened my eyes.

Please consider reaching out to your walk table too! You 
were given a roster when you finished your walk to use just 
for that!! 

A Gathering is a great place to meet up. Every third 
Saturday, you can sit together, pray together and sing 
together…just like you did on your walk!!

God brought us together on our walks for His purposes. Many 
people prayed for us to be exactly where we ended up.

I trust God has a reason for that. I know He needs me to 
follow His lead and reach out to those He placed at the table 
He placed me.

Past comfort, past reason…reach out to those Holy Spirit 
wove you to…. Pray for me as I endeavor to do this and 
know I’m praying for you to do the same.

The God of the Universe is such an amazing weaver!!

See you at the next Gathering 

Marybeth 
Director of Continuity/Reunion Group
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AGAPE
Hello, my name is Penny Best, I worship at Rosemont 
Christian Church walked on TW-97 and sat at the table of 
Anna’s SonFlower Girls! (CLAP)

It is with great LOVE that I have accepted the position of 
Director of AGAPE!

Nothing touches my heart more than the never ending love 
that our Lord shows us each and every day!

When we were presented with our crosses we heard our lay 
director say to us “Christ is counting on you” and we replied “I 
am counting on Christ!”

Keeping that in mind, I am also counting on the community 
to help make love tokens from our hearts. Please feel free 
to come to me or get in touch with me if your reunion groups 
are now, or plan to do Agape making sessions. I would like to 
meet you and talk with you about your projects. 

In His Service 
Penny Best, Director of Agape 
tweagape1@yahoo.com

POSITION NAME EMAIL

I AM
Community Spiritual Director Sandi Benton Plasters twecsd@yahoo.com
    Asst. Community Spiritual Director Mike Plasters revmwp@gmail.com
Community Lay Director Tommy Moore twecld@yahoo.com
    Asst. Community Lay Director Debbie Forehand tweteamselect@yahoo.com
Director of Agape Penny Best tweagape1@yahoo.com
Director of Communications/Newsletter Bonnie Dailey twecommunication@yahoo.com
Director of Community Outreach Cheryl Best tweoutreach@yahoo.com
Director of Continuity/Reunion Groups Marybeth Grambo twecontinuity@yahoo.com
Director of Finance/Treasurer Charlotte Carroll twefinance@yahoo.com
    Asst. Director of Finance Marybeth Grambo twecontinuity@yahoo.com
Director of Gatherings Greg Reinhart twegatherings@yahoo.com
Director of Music Steve Maxey twemusic@yahoo.com
    Asst. Director of Music Greg Reinhart twegatherings@yahoo.com
Director of Records Preston Best twerecords@yahoo.com
Director of Sponsorship/Registration Andy Barron twesponsorship@yahoo.com
Director of Team Selection/Training Debbie Forehand tweteamselect@yahoo.com
Director of Weekends David Hammond tweweekends@yahoo.com
Chrysalis Community Lay Director Dianne Moore moorescode@cox.net
Webmaster Preston Best twewebmaster@yahoo.com
Prayer Request Jack Meservey bassai@cox.net

Tidewater Emmaus  • P.O. Box 61485 • Virginia Beach, VA 23466-1485

2016 TWE BOARD

OUTREACH
WOW! Can you all believe it is 2016 already!?!? Happy New 
Year, Tidewater Emmaus. Just like starting new in 2016, I am 
starting a new position on the board as well. My new function 
will be Community Outreach. I am very excited about the 
possibilities and opportunities I will have this year. One of 
the areas I wish to truly focus on is working with community 
members to develop and implement ideas and programs that 
serve to promote growth of the Emmaus movement within 
the Tidewater, Virginia area. The key word is “community”. 
Community means YOU and ME! It will take all of us working 
together to help foster this 4th day community. So, I want to 
hear from YOU! If you have any ideas, or programs you want 
to see started or bring back, just give me a holler. Here are 
the BEST ways to get a hold of me… now put these in your 
phone or write them down:

Cell: 757-358-2378  
Email: tweoutreach@yahoo.com 
Facebook: Tidewater Emmaus

As we begin a new year and some of us make 
resolutions, let’s together make a resolution to live our 
4th day out loud for others to see the Holy Spirit living 
through us. I look forward to a wonderful 2016!

Happy New Year 
Cheryl Best
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GATHERINGS
Happy New Year Tidewater Emmaus Community!!! May 
the blessings of Christmas and hope given to us by the 
Father with the birth of Jesus be our guiding light for 2016! 

My name is Greg Reinhart, serve at Nimmo UMC, Walked 
on TW94, sat at the Table of Christ’s Hands! Clap!! It will 
be my honor and privilege to serve as the Director of 
Gatherings for 2016 

We all make and break resolutions every year, one of 
the resolutions you can make (and NOT break!) this year 
is to be in community with those that share that glorious 
common bond with you of experiencing the blessing of the 
Walk To Emmaus!

We have our monthly Gatherings on the 3rd Saturday 
evening of each month! There is an exception to this rule, 
Sunday, January 17 is the Chrysalis Flight Candlelight at 
Triple R Ranch, Chesapeake, VA. Arrive there around 7:30 
(not too early don’t want the kids to see you coming!!) to sign 
place mats, Gathering and Candlelight. Members of the CST 
will direct you to the correct location for the Gathering!

The rest of the Gatherings will be on Saturday evenings. 
Put those dates on your refrigerator calendars’ right now! 
Go ahead, I’ll wait…that’s February 20, Foundry UMC, 
Virginia Beach Blvd. Virginia Beach, also a Chrysalis Rush; 
March 19; April 16 (Candlelight, Men’s Walk, Wakefield); 
April 30 (Candlelight for Women’s Walk, Wakefield); May 21; 
June 18; July 16, Chrysalis Rush & Gathering; August 20; 
September 17; October 15; November 19; December 17. 
More information and details will follow as we get closer!

Remember, Gatherings start at 5:30 with a Pot Luck 
supper and fellowship hour! Come and fellowship with 
those you may or may not have seen in a while! The 
Gathering starts at 6:30 with praise music! There is nursery 
care available at the Gatherings. Typically Gatherings will 
end approximately 8:15.

Additionally if your church would like to host a Gathering and 
if the Holy Spirit is tugging at your heart to share your 4th 
Day be one of our 4th Day Speakers please let me know!!

Come! Now is the time to worship!

See y’all at the Gathering and Chrysalis Candlelight at 
Triple R Ranch, Chesapeake, VA, on January 17!

De Colores! 
Greg Reinhart TW94 
Director of Gatherings 2016 
twegatherings@yahoo.com     

4th Day Speakers Needed
If you are interested in giving your 4th day talk plase contact 
twegatherings@yahoo.com. Community would love to hear 
how your 4th day is going.

DID YOU KNOW?
Emmaus Board meetings are open forums and that we post 
our monthly minutes on the website.  We will usually meet 
the third Thursday of the month at St Johns UMC at 6pm.  
The next meeting is January 21st.

www.tidewaterchrysalis.org
...transformed into his likeness with everlasting glory... II Cor 3:18

2016 TWC BOARD
The following are members of the Chrysalis Board!!  

Thanks for your servant hearts!!

Dianne Moore - Adult CLD 
Jordan Moore- Youth CLD 

Kellee Amburn 
Vicki Curtis 
Jack Davis  

Braxton Feggans 
Ray Feggans 
Emily Harihan, 

Hannah Harris 
Stormie Henley 

Alicia Kelley 
Jacob Litzenburg 

Tim Mallery 
Benson McGlone 
Johnny Nelson 
Linel Thompson

FLIGHTS
January 16-18, 2016

Boys Flight TWC58 
Girls Flight TWC59

Praise God!!
Please Join us for any or all of the following:

Sponsors hour Saturday Morning beginning at 8am.
Candlelight Sunday Evening beginning at 7:30pm.

Closing Monday at 4pm. 
Please note the Chrysalis Prayer vigil is posted on the 
Emmaus wetsite. There are still spots available. If you signed 
up please check the website for your time.

UPCOMING
Looking forward to next Month - the February Gathering  held 
at Foundry UMC will be a Chrysalis led event. There will be 
a RUSH before the gathering beginning at 5 in the youth 
building. Hope to see you there.

CORNER



TIDEWATER EMMAUS / CHRYSALIS NEWSLETTER JANUARY, 2016 • VOLUME 28 / ISSUE 1

7

Tidewa  er
E M M A U S

T-SHIRTS

	 Cost:	 $20 for Small – X Large 
		  $21 for 2 XL
		  $22 for 3 XL 

There will be some on sale at Gatherings or you may pre-order! 
Contact Cheryl Best or email: tweoutreach@yahoo.com


